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First, as the forum's co-organizer, I would like to thank you for your 
participation, particularly for Minister Lee and all the session speakers 
and chairs. 
  
The past year has been tough for everyone. That is partially why we 
picked uncertainty as the theme of this forum. I believe that one lesson 
we all learned is that we will face a lot more uncertainties, and 
sustainable growth is the only way to move forward. I hope the insights 
shared by our excellent speakers will help us to understand and 
prepare for various challenges that we might face. 
  
Finally, I would like to thank our own staff, particularly Vivian Tan and 
Chua Yeow Hwee, for organising this event and ensuring it ran so 
smoothly. 
  
I thank you once again for your participation and wish you all a happy 
and safe weekend ahead. 
 
Associate Professor Liu Haoming 

 


